## JIM FOSTER MISSIONARY RETIRED

June 2025

Dear prayer warriors,

What a tremendous blessing I had last month. I was able to fly down to Honduras to visit with four national pastors and some of their family members. I was advised not to go up to La Esperenza to give my heart some more time. So, I stayed down near the new airport. La Esperenza lies at 5,500 feet. The pastors drove down to greet me and I was so blessed to see them once again.

God has blessed each of their churches with converts and growth and each were challenged by the population growth of their city giving them more opportunities to reach their own people. The "foothold" God gave us many years ago is now a large "footprint". To God be the glory! But there is much more to do.

The four pastors have a total of 120 years plus of preaching and pastoring.

Claudio Cosco, a Judge in the city near the airport, along with his wife met me. They put me up in their home and then took me to the airport the next day. Pray for them, they want to start a church in their neighborhood.

My thanks for supporters and prayer warriors like you that made a trip like this possible. I was truly blessed and at the same time challenged and convicted for not being there still working along side of them. Leaving was tearful but I resolved to go again next year.

Thankful and grateful for what God has done!

lim Foster